
Corporation of the Municipality of Brockton 

 

Report to Council 

Report Title: Grey Transportation Route (GTR) Memorandum of Understanding 

Prepared By: Cally Mann, Municipal Executive Coordinator 

Department: Operations  

Date: March 9, 2021 

Report Number: PW2021-04 File Number: C11PW, L04 

Attachments: Community Transportation Grey Road 4 MOU 

Recommendation: 

That the Council of the Municipality of Brockton hereby receives Report Number PW2021-04 – Grey 

Transportation Route (GTR) Memorandum of Understanding, prepared by Cally Mann, Municipal Executive 

Coordinator, and in doing so approves a By-Law coming forward to enter into a Memorandum of 

Understanding with Grey County.   

Report: 

Background: 

On September 8, 2020, staff brought Report PW2020-26 – Grey Transit Route: Durham to Walkerton to 

Council regarding the implementation of a bus route between Flesherton, Durham, Hanover and Walkerton.  

This bus route runs on Mondays and Fridays, making four round trips a day, starting at 7am and ending at 

7pm. Since its launch on October 5, 2020, there have been 39 riders. Nine (9) riders or 23% of the pickup’s and 

six (6) riders or 15% of the drop offs have been in Walkerton. As the service runs only two days a week at this 

time, it has only been in service for 34 days over the last four (4) months 

The bus stop in Walkerton is located at the 306 Scott Street Municipal Parking Lot.  

Analysis: 

Grey County staff have drafted the attached Memorandum of Understanding to grant permission for Grey 

County to operate the Grey Transportation Route (GTR) within Brockton. Permission has been granted 

through a previous Council motion on September 8, 2020, and the signing of this Memorandum of 

Understanding is the final step.  

Staff is recommending that Council accept and approve the signing of the Memorandum of Understanding 

with Grey County. 



  



Sustainability Checklist: 

What aspect of the Brockton Sustainable Strategic Plan does the content/recommendations in this report help 

advance?  

 Do the recommendations help move the Municipality closer to its Vision?  Yes 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Cultural Vibrancy? Yes 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Economic Prosperity?  Yes 

 Do the recommendations contribute to Environmental Integrity?  N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to the Social Equity?  Yes 

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding: 

 Do the recommendations represent a sound financial investment from a sustainability perspective? 

N/A 

There is no financial requirement as a result of this report. 

Reviewed By: 

 

Trish Serratore, Chief Financial Officer 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

 

Cally Mann, Municipal Executive Coordinator 

Reviewed By: 

 

Sonya Watson, Chief Administrative Officer 


